
  
 
 
 
March 3, 2020 
 
 

VIA  HAND DELIVERY & ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
 

Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI  02888 
 
RE:   Docket 4995 - National Grid’s Proposed FY 2021 Electric Infrastructure, Safety, and 

Reliability Plan  
          Corrected Response to OER 1-6 

  
Dear Ms. Massaro:  
 

I have enclosed ten (10) copies of National Grid’s1 corrected response to data request OER 1-6 
in the above-referenced matter. 

 
Thank you for your attention to this transmittal.  If you have any questions, please contact me 

at 401-784-7288.  
 
        Very truly yours, 

 
        Jennifer Brooks Hutchinson 
Enclosure 
 
cc:   Docket 4995 Service List 

Christy Hetherington, Esq.  
John Bell, Division 

 Greg Booth, Division 
 Linda Kushner, Division 

Al Contente, Division 

                                                 
1  The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid (National Grid or the Company). 
 

280 Melrose Street, Providence, RI  02907 
T: 401-784-7288jennifer.hutchinson@nationalgrid.com www.nationalgrid.com 

 

Jennifer Brooks Hutchinson  
Acting Assistant General Counsel and Director 



The Narragansett Electric Company 
d/b/a National Grid 

RIPUC Docket No. 4995 
In Re: Electric Infrastructure, Safety, and Reliability Plan FY2021 

Responses to the OER’s First Set of Data Requests 
Issued on January 28, 2020 

   
 

Prepared by or under the supervision of:  Kathy Castro and Amy Smith 

OER 1-6 – Corrected 
 

Request: 
 

Regarding Aquidneck Island: How did the Company incorporate its gas reliability plan, 
especially heating electrification efforts, into project planning and selection for the FY2021 
Electric ISR? 
 
Original Response: 
 
The Aquidneck Island (Newport) projects within the Company’s Fiscal Year (FY) 2021 Electric 
Infrastructure, Safety, and Reliability (ISR) Plan originate from a legacy Area Study that utilized 
load forecasts developed and provided by the Electric Forecasting & Analysis team at the time of 
study.  At that time, these forecasts did not include heating electrification considerations.  They 
did include the more significant and current technologies and programs impacting the forecast, 
which were energy efficiency, solar-photovoltaic, electric vehicles, and demand response.  
 
It is a standard process for the Electric Forecasting & Analysis team to review continuously and 
add new technologies and programs to the forecast as they become more significant and 
impactful.  Although there were no specific policies requiring the electrification of the heating 
sector in Rhode Island at the time of the last forecast, the Electric Forecasting & Analysis team 
has plans to include electric heating in its beneficial electrification category, which already 
includes electric vehicles, in the 2020 Electric Peak (MW) Forecast.  The timing of the 
Company’s addition of heating electrification is consistent with the ISO-NE and NYISO, which 
also have not included heating in their most recent forecasts, but have plans to do so this year.  
 
The Company has not incorporated consideration of its Gas Reliability Plan for Aquidneck 
Island into its FY 2021 Electric ISR Plan.  The Company has included several projects within its 
FY 2021 Gas ISR Plan to address specifically enhancing the resiliency of its gas system on 
Aquidneck Island in accordance with recommendations in the Division of Public Utilities and 
Carriers’ Summary Investigation Into the Aquidneck Island Gas Service Interruption of  
January 21, 2019 Investigation Report dated October 30, 2019.  The Company will be addressing 
its strategy regarding heat decarbonization in its April 22, 2020 filing in the Governor’s Heating 
Sector Transformation Initiative.  
 
Corrected Response: 
 
The Aquidneck Island (Newport) projects within the Company’s Fiscal Year (FY) 2021 Electric 
Infrastructure, Safety, and Reliability (ISR) Plan originate from a legacy Area Study that utilized 
load forecasts developed and provided by the Electric Forecasting & Analysis team at the time of 
study.  At that time, these forecasts did not include heating electrification considerations.  They  



The Narragansett Electric Company 
d/b/a National Grid 

RIPUC Docket No. 4995 
In Re: Electric Infrastructure, Safety, and Reliability Plan FY2021 

Responses to the OER’s First Set of Data Requests 
Issued on January 28, 2020 

   
 

Prepared by or under the supervision of:  Kathy Castro and Amy Smith 

OER 1-6 – Corrected, page 2 
 
did include the more significant and current technologies and programs impacting the forecast, 
which were energy efficiency, solar-photovoltaic, electric vehicles, and demand response.  
 
It is a standard process for the Electric Forecasting & Analysis team to review continuously and 
add new technologies and programs to the forecast as they become more significant and 
impactful.  Although there were no specific policies requiring the electrification of the heating 
sector in Rhode Island at the time of the last forecast, the Electric Forecasting & Analysis team 
has plans to include electric heating in its beneficial electrification category, which already 
includes electric vehicles, in the 2020 Electric Peak (MW) Forecast.  The timing of the 
Company’s addition of heating electrification is consistent with the ISO-NE and NYISO, which 
also have not included heating in their most recent forecasts, but have plans to do so this year.  
 
The Company has not incorporated consideration of its Gas Reliability Plan for Aquidneck 
Island into its FY 2021 Electric ISR Plan.  The Company has included several projects within its 
FY 2021 Gas ISR Plan to address specifically enhancing the resiliency of its gas system on 
Aquidneck Island in accordance with recommendations in the Division of Public Utilities and 
Carriers’ Summary Investigation Into the Aquidneck Island Gas Service Interruption of  
January 21, 2019 Investigation Report dated October 30, 2019.   
 
 



Certificate of Service 
 
I hereby certify that a copy of the cover letter and any materials accompanying this certificate was 
electronically transmitted to the individuals listed below.   
 
The paper copies of this filing are being hand delivered to the Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
and to the Rhode Island Division of Public Utilities and Carriers. 
 

 
___________________________________       March 3, 2020 
Joanne M. Scanlon      Date                                 
 
Docket No. 4995 - National Grid’s Electric ISR Plan FY 2021  
Service List as of 12/26/2019 
 

Name/Address E-mail Distribution Phone 
Jennifer Hutchinson, Esq. 
National Grid 
280 Melrose St. 
Providence, RI  02907 

jennifer.hutchinson@nationalgrid.com; 401-784-7288   
 celia.obrien@nationalgrid.com; 

Joanne.scanlon@nationalgrid.com; 
 

National Grid 
Melissa Little 
Patricia Easterly 
Kathy Castro 
Susan Toronto 
Ryan Constable 
William Richer 
 

Melissa.Little@nationalgrid.com;   

Patricia.easterly@nationalgrid.com;  

Kathy.Castro2@nationalgrid.com;    

Susan.Toronto@nationalgrid.com;  

Ryan.Constable@nationalgrid.com;   

William.Richer@nationalgrid.com;   

Division of Public Utilities (Division) 
Christy Hetherington, Esq.  
Dept. of Attorney General 
150 South Main St. 
Providence, RI  02903 

Chetherington@riag.ri.gov ;   
Dmacrae@riag.ri.gov; 

MFolcarelli@riag.ri.gov;  
John.bell@dpuc.ri.gov; 
Jonathan.Schrag@dpuc.ri.gov;  
Joseph.shilling@dpuc.ri.gov;  
Robert.Bailey@dpuc.ri.gov;  

David Effron  
Berkshire Consulting 
12 Pond Path 
North Hampton, NH 03862-2243 

Djeffron@aol.com; 
 

603-964-6526 

Gregory L. Booth, PLLC 
14460 Falls of Neuse Rd. 
Suite 149-110 
Raleigh, N. C. 27614 
 

gboothpe@gmail.com;  
 
 
 
 

919-441-6440  
 



Linda Kushner 
L. Kushner Consulting, LLC 
514 Daniels St. #254 
Raleigh, NC 27605 

Lkushner33@gmail.com; 
 

919-810-1616 
 

Office of Energy Resources (OER) 
Andrew Marcaccio, Esq. 
Dept. of Administration 
Division of Legal Services 
One Capitol Hill, 4th Floor 
Providence, RI 02908 

Andrew.marcaccio@doa.ri.gov;  401-222-3417 

Christopher Kearns, OER 
Carrie Gill 
Nick Ucci 

Christopher.Kearns@energy.ri.gov;  
Carrie.Gill@energy.ri.gov;  
Nicholas.Ucci@energy.ri.gov; 

File an original & ten copies w/: 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Blvd. 
Warwick, RI 02888 

Luly.massaro@puc.ri.gov; 401-780-2107 

John.harrington@puc.ri.gov;  

Cynthia.WilsonFrias@puc.ri.gov; 

Todd.bianco@puc.ri.gov;  

Alan.nault@puc.ri.gov; 
Margaret.hogan@puc.ri.gov;  

 


